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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Southeastern” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from July 31, 2013
In Attendance:

Ellen Blackman, Eastpointe
Rhoda Emanuel, Eastpointe

Diane Nelson, Eastpointe

April Snead, Scotland DSS

Rosemarie Glenn, My Refuge

Karen Jernigan, My Refuge

Laurie Jacobs, CCNC

Tammy Sampson, RHCC

Jean Sampson, Promise of Hope

Janet Miller, Bladen DSS

Dena Patrick, Bladen DSS

Barbie Hunt, Robeson County CDC

Nan Hayes, Lumberton Housing Authority

Introductions:

The meeting was called to order by Ellen Blackman and attendee introductions were made.

Approval of Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the March 30, 2013 meeting are not available due to the passing away of Mike Bloomer, previous Regional Lead.

Selection of “Down East” Regional Lead:
Rhoda Emanuel was elected as the Regional Lead for the “Down East” Regional Committee.  Tammy Sampson is elected as alternate.
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from 6-25-2013
Ellen presented a brief summary of the Balance of State and the COC.  In order to be compliant with the HEARTH Act interim rule, the Steering Committee must ratify a document that lays out the governance structure of the Co.C. The document must describe roles and responsibilities for Steering Committee members and CoC staff; the CoC’s procedures for funding applications; responsibilities for data collection, assessment, and reporting; and CoC planning.  Ellen discussed procedure and significance of Steering Committee call in meetings.  Ellen briefly discussed the CHIN state information system as well as the topic of Coordinated Assessment.
SHELTER PLUS CARE:
Ellen gave summary of Shelter Plus Care grant.  Ellen reported that Eastpointe has applied for 19 vouchers and that the approval of this grant is pending.  

ESG GRANT:

Ellen led informative discussion about ESG grant information.  Committee members were advised of deadline of application and the upcoming webinar on August 8, 2013.  Committee members agreed that members interested in application should submit that applications on August 12, 2013 to the Eastpointe office.  Rhoda Emanuel will forward the applications to Ellen Blackman for review and the committee will consider applications on August 15, 2013.  Selected applications will be submitted to the State to Michael Leach at DHHS-DAAS in Raleigh on August 21, 2013.  Barbie Hunt of Robeson CDC, Rosemarie Glenn of my refuge, and Emily Locklear of SFVC have expressed intent to apply.
ANNOUNCEMENTS/UPDATES:
Nan Hayes of Lumberton Housing Authority reported that the Section 8/ Housing Choice voucher waitlist is closed for Lumberton.  Barbie Hunt reported that the Traygar plant in Red Springs is closing and this is a matter of concern for the financial stability of families in Robeson County.  Janet Miller reported that she believed that the Lumber River Council of Governments had made some efforts towards Coordinated Assessments.  Janet Miller shared her efforts to unify Bladen County stakeholders.
ADJOURNMENT:

The next meeting is scheduled for August 15, 2013 at 11:00 am.  
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